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World War I
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World War II
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ARE YOU REAISTERED TO VATE?

(Ed. Note: Relrinted bY Permission
of Conmander FToYd Bufkin)

Election DaY, 1992, is fast
approaching and this Year, there
a,re a number of verY inPortant
issues on the ba||ot. of course'
we wi77 also be selecting our
nation's Teaders for the next four
years.

W€, as veterans, understand how
important it is to vote. We served
our countrY in order to Protect
this right, our most Precious.
Anly thVough exercise of this right
can we insure the continued
democratic Progress of our great
nation. However, with this right
Gomes an obl igation, and that
obligation is to studY the issues
and bandidabes so that You maY cast
yaur vote in a meaningfu7 waY.

I urge a\l of You to be registered
to vbte, to studY the candidates
and issues and ta cast Your vote
for those candidates and issues you
decide are best for our nation and
way of 1ife.

iee you at the PoTls!

AUXILIARY OFFICERS

PRESIDENT BARBARA JOHNSON

IST VICE PRESIDENT DOROTHY DASSERO

zND VICE PRESIDENT LOIS EGNOR

SECBETARY NANCY HART

CORR SECBETARY ALICE HART

TREASURER IREANA CAMPBETL
HISTORIAI{ NEDRA MARKETTO

CHAPLAIN MARCIA SHELLHAMMER

SGT-AT-ARMS COLLETTE PRICE

DUES $I2.OO



ADJUTANT ANNOTATTONS
Ann Foster

our nembership drive is coming
along in excellent fashion at' this
point, thanks to the nurnber of new
members signed uP. Our 5O% goal- of
2O4 members for l5 October has
al-ready been met and exceeded. As
of the writing of this article r w€
have 232 members. Howeverr we
cannot let u1> if we want to rneet
our future goals. DePartment
Commander Joe Ross would like to
see each post at LOO% bY the end of
the year. Just late1Y' our
renewals and submissions of new
members ha.ve real1y slowed down.
Out of 476 renewal cards given to
usr we have onIY had 159 members
renew. If we could have our
renewals pick up considerablY
between now and the end of the
year, it would a1low us to really
make a dent in our goals, as well
as enable us to better acconplish
the many fine and worthwhile
programs of The American Legon. So

donnt put off until tomorrow what
you can do todaY - SEND IN YOUR
RENWALS NOW AND SIGN UP A NEW

MEMBER ALSO! ! REMEMBER' EVERYONE
ON ACTIVE DUTY RIGHT NOW IS
ELIGIBLE! !

There will be an initiation of new
membersr oP any member who has not
been initiated, at' the 15 October
General Menbership neeting at 7:00
p.m. Howeverr w€ must know the
names of those nembers desiring to
be initiated bY L4 October as we
have certain Preparations to be
done before the ceremony. Please
let us know Your intentions bY
calling the Post at 59f- 1952 or
59I-2272, by stoPping at the Post
to leave your namer or bY droPPing
us a note in the mail.

Veterants DaY - we have learned
that there will not be a, Parade
this year. However, a ceremony is
being planned to take Place in
Memorial Park at the Veterant s
Memorial at t I : 00 &. III. that day .

June Thomas will be the Master of
Ceremonies and we hoPe to have more
specific information in our next
newsletter.

Last month, I mentioned that June
and I would be attending a
regional Leadership Workshop in Las
Vegas. I am now haPPY to report
that we successfully accomplished
this. As a first time attendeen I
was excited to have this
opportunitY to add to mY knowledge
of The Anerican Legion'

I learned through the General
Opening Session that The American
Llgion is resPonding to the needs
of its family members devastated by
Hurricanes Andrew and Iniki through
the National ErnergencY Fund.
Nearly $30,000 was donated bY
attendees al the National
Convention. Our Legion fanilies in
these areas have alreadY received
$I50,000 of itens theY need' But'
we must replenish this fund in
order to continue to helP our
fellow veteranst famil-ies who sti1l
require our assistnce. At our
workshoP, $6r645.00 was donated/
pledged and hopefullv there will be
more to corl€.

We also learned that our newlY
elected National Commander Roger
Munson has several areas of concern
for the coming Year. But, there
are three that are high on his
list. TheY are Veterans Affairs
and Rehabilitation, National
Security and Membership. Commander
Munson says that we cannot stand
stiIl; we nust move forward and
meet the challenges.

On Saturdayn the workshoP was
broken down into various sessionst
sueh as America,nism, Children and
Youth, MembershiP, AuxiliarY
Programs, Veterans Affairs and
Rehabilitation and Public
Relations. June and I attended the
MenbershiP session. This was an
all day presentation. We learned
many new ideas about market



analysisr sales techniques, new
member acquisition, retentiont
Iistening skills and creative
problem solving. We were shown two
excellent videos. Our very own
June is a star in one of them. I
was able to get a coPY of that one
to use here in our Post. The other
video contained some excellent
techniques on how to go out and get
the job done selling ourselves.

Sunday morning was devoted to a
Memorial Service and to an
outstanding notivational
presentation by Charles Tyrian from
lft" Department of Washington. If
you want to know more about how to
become a. rhinoceros that takes
charge of your lifer come and see
June or me. Also, if You would
like to know more about the
workshop or heIP us with
Membership, Please let me know.

RAFFLE RAFFLE RAFFLE RAFFLE
HARRY JOHNSON

The Carnival Cruise raffle winner
and wife/husband/friend will depart
from Miarni on JanuarY ll, 1993 for
a fun-filled all expense-Paid
adventure to the Bahamasr with
Ports of CalI at FreePort' Nassau
and a private island owned bY
Carnival '

Nassau is an internationa.l cityt
surrounded bY beautiful beaches,
with its farnous straw narket and
the Crystal Pal-aee resort, a 30r000
square foot casino n the largest in
the Caribbean'

Freeport is a beautiful- island with
Iush lagoons and homespun
hospitalitY, with six of the best
golf courses in the troPics and
many beautiful white beaches.

While on board the fantasy shiP'
enjoy entrees such as Beef
Wellington, Duck LtOrange or
succulent steak; for dessertr baked
Alaska, chocolate mousse or perhaps

a freshly baked PastrY. From earlY
morning to nidnight, enjoY as many
choices as You have whims'

Your donation for the new Post home
entitles You to a chance to win'
Chances are $2.00 each or 6 for
$10.00. Be sure You don?t miss
out! Mail Your stubs and check
today.

ELUB A/FII5 FRAM BOB MORRIS

Just a reminder to al I members
about our SundaY breakfast served
Uitn"rn 9:O0 and t2:O0 naon. Since
ie started serving Sunday breakfast
on August l6th, w€ have develo?ed a
Toyal following of members. and
thair guests who enioy this special
club offering.

The menu consists of twa e99s to
order, bacon or sausage, hash
browns and toast $2.25; ham and
cheese omelette with hash browns
and toast $2.50; Western or
Southwestern omelette with hash
browns and toast or tortilTas '
$2.75; French toast with bacon or
sauaage and hash browns ' $2'25;
and bTscuits,/gravy with hash browns
- 82.50.

Why not come out and enioY SundaY
ir'eakfast with your fellow members?

The FaII Conferencen sponsored bY
Department Officersr was a very
successful orl€. Anouncenents were
made of uPcoming events such as a
leadership meeting al the Radisson
Hotel, T-25 & AraPahoe Rd in Denver
on November 6t 7 and' 8. I50 rooms
are blocked off for both Legion and
Auxil ia,ry so reservations should be
turned in ear1y.

The Mid-year Conference will be
held a.t' Raintree Inn in Longmont on
January 29, 30 and 31. Further
information will be available
through the Department newsletter



AEJ.,{-T L.7ARY- fVEWS

Six Auxiliary menbers went to Fort
Lyon for Patient Activities DaY.
Our unit donated $55.00 worth of
canteen books, including a
donation of $5.00 by Lois Egnor.
Thanks, Lois. Dotr Ruth and I went
to some of the wards and gave books
to patients unable to go outside
for the games. Canteen books are
used by the patients instead of
noney to buy candY, toothPastet
etc. Vi' Florence and lreana
helped a,t the Post's booth. No one
loses and the patients are haPPY to
win! We went by bus and stoPPed
in Rocky Ford so those who wanted
to could buy produce. After the
booths were cleared awayr w€ a1I
went for hamburgers at the
Tom1inos. Commander Buffkin won a
clock from a raffle drawing
proceeds went to the hosPital. We

boarded the bus again, along with
seven Legionnairesl and eame home,
tired and hot, but feeling we
helped make a little haPPiness and
fun f or some of our Veter&rrs.

It is time to renew your member-
ship. Send your check todaY.

Don't forget the Gong Show/Costume
Party sponsored by the Auxiliaryt
October 31. Cost is $3.00 Per
person. Come ioin the fun'
Register your act with Lois at the
bar.

Remember:

October i, Executive Meeting for
officers and chairmen

October 15, regular meeting and
initiation for any members who have
not been previously initiated.
District Officers will be visiting.
Please come and join us for Potluck
dinner a.t 6 :00 P. M. Bring dessert
or sa1ad. Meeting is at 7:00 P.M.

October 31 . Gong Show,/Hallowe ' en/
Costume Party and dance. Cost is

$3.00 and hors d'oeuvres will be
served. Make your reservations now
at the bar or bY Phone. We will
have a special Ma.ster of Ceremonies
and some very special entertainnent
for you. Hope to see You!

BARBARA JOHNSON, PRESIDENT

MEMBERSHIP . DOT DASSERO

Our membership currentlY sits at
about 40%, We would like to meet
the goals set bY Departmentt
including the increase in
menbership goal set. We must meet
a total of 89 this Year and for
this r w€ need each of You to send
in your renewal and sponsor new
rnernbers into our arganization.
The Post has 476 members and surelY
many of them have wives, daughters
and granddaughters who belong in
the AuxiliarY. There are benefits
to menbership, such as free
accident insurance and other low
cost insurance, an AuxiliarY-
sponsored credit card, entre to the
post for delicious lunches and just
the fun of being Part of the grouP.

President Barbara needs the
cooperation of members to take
chairmanships and we need You to
work with us on the various
programs of the AuxiliarY. We all
have talents to offer to our
arganization and some time to give
to it. Come on in for the Potluck
supper on neeting night and stay
for the meeting. The initiation
ceremony is a most imPressive one
and will inform You on our goa1s.
We need you!

8 e. 40 meets October 19 aL
Centennia,l Post 209, Potluck
supper. Departemental Chapeau Tnez
Nelson has been invited to make her
of f icial visitation. Pa,rtners
will be caIled with the info.
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